Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, March 4, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson, Dwight Bealle, Shawn Inlow and Jeannine Wonderling.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Water Treatment Plant Supervisor Kevin Johnston, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Dwight Bealle was there to talk about the rate changes and the high bill he had 2 years ago and last month.  Dwight said he has 3 toilets, and they are not leaking and said that the meter could be bad.
Councilman Terry Green said that in his career with the borough, he has not seen a meter go bad.  Terry said that he has seen where the piston gets clogged, and you get free water.  Terry said that 00 percent of the time the high usage is from a toilet.
Councilman Terry Green said to place dye in the back tank, and if you see it in the bowl, then it is leaking through.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Kevin Johnston then went over his report with the committee
Kevin Johnston talked about the 2024 paperwork has been submitted, water allocation with GHD, water loss report, transformer at the water intake had gone bad, Andy Lynn and Dalton Dick will be taking their exam on March 28th, and the DEP inspection did not go well.
Kevin Johnston said that DEP had a problem when the plant is shut down and then starting back up.  Kevin said about just letting the plant run around the clock.
Kevin Johnston said that DEP is supposed to becoming back in April for training but said this is just another inspection and said he would like to cancel this.
The committee agreed for Kevin to go ahead and cancel this.
President James Bair then asked what has the water loss been compared to previous years.
Kevin Johnston then gave the water losses of previous years.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report.
Bryan Borger said the pretreatment report has been submitted, the Chapter 94 is now in the hands of GHD, the local limits evaluation is completed, and on March 19th, Pa Rural Water will be coming in to do dye testing.  Bryan said this is free, but we will need to pay for the material.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said a valve was broken at the Wastewater Treatment Plant and our equipment would not reach it.  Chris said that HRI had come in, and our employees helped with this to get it fixed.  Chris said that Hri is only going to charge us time and material.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer spoke on the headworks analysis, (shown on screen) and this was submitted to EPA and now we will wait for their comments.
Andy Glitzer said we will need to then advertise the local limits and issue new permits.
Andy Glitzer said the Chapter 94 is almost completed and talked about the hydraulic loads and organic loads (shown on screen) and explained the charts.
Andy Glitzer said he is waiting on data from townships for the Chapter 94.
Andy Glitzer talked about the water source and said we should have a draft ground water source by mid-March.
Andy Glitzer said there will be a company coming in to do the well at the old ice plant to see how much water this produces.
Mayor Thomas Yoder said there is an artesian well on 8th Street by the parking lot.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens spoke on the Wawrose property right of way (ROW) and said they wanted to see this closer to their property line.  Chris said they also wanted free water and sewer connections if they decided to build.  Chris said they will then sign this agreement.
Andy Glitzer said you should be seeing the final PA One Call on this, and he will be meeting with Travis Gutshall there.
Chris Stevens showed this on the screen and said we will be replacing the water line on Cold Springs Road.
Chris Stevens said we will be doing another water line at 6th and Allegheny Street.
Councilman Terry Green asked if the water line on Cold Spring Road was going to hooked into this.
Andy Glitzer said there will be a T to isolate this from draining the tank.
Chris Stevens spoke on the Herncane problem they had with the sewer backup and said he came in with a $3,213.27 bill.  Chris said the Herncane since then did have a back flow and check valve installed so this does not happen again.
President James Bair said he was confronted about the problem on Route 26.
Chris Stevens said we will camera this again.
Chris Stevens talked about the water break at 12th and Washington Street lifting the sidewalk and flooding Mike Alexander’s basement.  Chris said he told Mike to bring in a bill and Travis would be looking at the sidewalk.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 3:15 PM.
Minutes submitted by,

Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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